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Immediate Payment Secured After Seizure Threat for 

License-less Driving and Refusal of Breathalyzer Test 

In Xihu Township, Changhua County, Zhou, a male in his 

thirties, faced swift legal consequences after being caught riding 

a motorcycle after the license revocation and refusing a 

breathalyzer test. After the incident, Changhua Station of 

Taichung Motor Vehicles Office, Highway Bureau, MOTC 

(hereinafter “Changhua Station”), imposed fines totaling 

NT$189,000. Despite receiving the penalty notices, Zhou failed 

to make any payments, prompting the case's transfer to the 

Changhua Branch, Administrative Enforcement Agency for 

compulsory enforcement. 

Initially, the Changhua Branch attempted to resolve the 

matter by contacting Zhou via telephone, in which Zhou 

promised to settle the fines. However, the payment has been 

delayed. With no other significant assets registered to his name 

except his residence, the Branch decided to register a seizure on 

the property to prevent further evasion. As the property 



boundaries were being officially designated, Zhou's family 

contacted the enforcement office proposing to settle the fine in 

three installments. Nevertheless, upon the enforcement officer's 

arrival at Zhou's residence for demarcation, the family 

immediately presented a postal order for the full amount of 

NT$189,100, including necessary execution costs, thereby 

settling the fines in full. They explained that Zhou was not 

currently employed and not at home, requesting that the 

enforcement process not disturb Zhou's elderly grandfather who 

was resting inside. The enforcement officer did not proceed with 

posting a seizure notice on the property, and following the full 

payment, immediately processed the cancellation of the 

property's seizure registration. 

The Changhua Branch urges the public to adhere to traffic 

laws and avoid unlicensed and drunk driving, which pose severe 

risks to themselves and others. The Branch stresses that it will 

continue to enforce these cases rigorously and swiftly, advising 

individuals to comply promptly with fines and not rely on luck, 

ensuring safer roads for everyone. 

 



 


